
 

 

               Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB  

                                                                  August 16, 2022 at 1:30 

                                                                             virtual meeting  

Present:   WG&E:  Chris LaVertu, Betsy Loiko, Brian Sullivan                         

                  MLB:  Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with 

                  MLP Manager Seila Litchfield 

 

Chris responded to questions Sheila had sent by email before the meeting.   

 

Brian said that he would look into the apparent loss of communication between Heath’s hub 

and the monitoring of the generator as it possibly relates to our internet service.  David said 

that the email messages about the loss of communication between Heath’s hub and the 

monitoring of the generator first started on  August 6th  about the time when the network was 

moved to a new PON card.  Bill said that automatic email messages have been sent by 

Northeast IT saying “waiting to hear from a third party.”  David requested that Whip City Fiber 

let us know ahead of time when they plan to be at the hub so that we can  check with Hilma 

about a short outage.                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

Art asked Betsy about the latest status of installations.  Betsy said that nothing is on hold due to 

the Town.  The MLB eagerly accepted Betsy’s offer to send a list of installations on August 17th 

and follow that with Monday evening updates. 

Chris related details of what a customer who originally wanted an active installation at 18 

Wigwam is now seeking.  The customer is moving to 9 Wigwam where there has been an active  

installation.  The customer’s receiving the internet at 9 will require just a transfer for which 

there is no cost. The customer seeks in addition a cold drop at 18.  Chris said that the original 

estimate for an active installation at 18 was $583.23.  The cost of a cold drop would be much 

less.  The MLB gave Chris the go ahead for a cold drop at 18. 

 

Chris said that the ITG invoice for the retainage would be ready either by the end of the week of 

August 15th or in the week of August 22nd.  Dave Poplawski will be involved in the closeout.   

Joe Parda will be checking that all is in order. 

 

 



The meeting adjourned at 1:52. 

 

                                                                                Respectfully submitted, 

                                  

                                                                                     Ned Wolf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 


